

December 9, 2021

SANDAG Board of Directors 401 B Street San Diego, CA 92101

RE: Broad Coalitional Support for SANDAG's 2021 Regional Plan and Transportation Funding Strategy

Dear Chair Blakespear, Vice Chairs Gloria and Sotelo-Solis, and Board Members,

The authors of this letter represent thousands of families, residents, and workers throughout the region advocating for an equitable, safe, and healthy transportation system for all communities in greater San Diego.

We are writing to express our <u>strong support</u> for item 2 of the SANDAG Board of Directors agenda for December 10, 2021, "2021 Regional Plan and Final Environmental Impact Report," and <u>urge you to pass it unanimously, as-drafted, on Friday.</u>

Our organizations have been closely involved in the crafting of this plan for several years, and are proud to support it. This is San Diego's first ever transit-first plan, and it makes bold commitments to environmental and transportation justice, climate action, access to jobs centers, protection of natural and working lands, and more.

Note that each piece of the plan, as-drafted, is crucial to its overall greenhouse gas emissions reductions. That means leaving all future revenue sources on the table if we hope to realize the vision of an equitable, world-class transportation system that is consistent with climate law and state mandates.

This plan is about stepping up to meet the moment. We urge a YES vote on Friday.

Bee Mittermiller, Transportation Committee Chair, SanDiego350

Noah Harris, Transportation Policy Advocate, Climate Action Campaign

Rick Bates, Research Analyst, UNITE HERE Local 30

Jim Miller, Faculty Vice President, AFT 1931

JP Theberge, Executive Director, Grow the San Diego Way

Pamela Heathington, Board Member, Environmental Center of San Diego

Karinna Gonzalez, Climate Justice Policy Advisor, Hammond Climate Solutions

Laura Hunter, Escondido Neighbors United

Dan Silver, Executive Director, Endangered Habitats League

Andy Hanshaw, Executive Director, San Diego County Bike Coalition

Carolina Martinez, Climate Justice Director, Environmental Health Coalition

Diana Ross, Executive Director, Mid-City CAN

Satia Austin, President, NAACP North San Diego County Chapter

Lucero Sanchez, Community Policy Coordinator, San Diego Coastkeeper

J.P. Bruner, Climate Change Committee Co-Lead, Surfrider Foundation San Diego

Kyle Heiskala, Board Member, BikeSD

Tara Hammond, Manager, San Diego Climate Hub

Frank Landis, PhD, Conservation Chair, California Native Plant Society, San Diego Chapter

Keara (Piña) O'Laughlin, Researcher & Policy Advocate, Center on Policy Initiatives

Diane Nygaard, President, Preserve Calavera

Leadership Council, DSA San Diego

Randy Torres-Van Vleck, Director of Policy & Planning, City Heights CDC

Marilyn Bruno, CEO, Aequor

Tama Becker-Varano, Change Begins With ME (Indivisible)

Colleen FitzSimons, Executive Director, San Diego Green Building Council

James Peugh, Conservation Chair, San Diego Audubon Society

Mike McCoy, President, Southwest Wetlands Interpretive Association

Cherry Robinson Psy. D., San Diego Chapter CoChair, The Climate Reality Project

Courtney Ransom, Membership Director, **San Diego Democrats for Environmental Action**Jan Chatten-Brown